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Connie Vigil, Adoption Subsidy Supervisor


May 14, 2003

City and County of Denver Department of Human Services 

Family and Children’s Division

1200 Federal Boulevard

Denver, Colorado 80204

720.944.3666

Dear Ms. Vigil:

Recently, the Colorado Coalition of Adoptive Families, COCAF, has received emails and phone calls from families who have adopted special needs children through Denver DHS.  These families have received a letter from your department indicating that their subsidy renewal date has been changed; the actual date of the subsidy renewal appears to have been overwritten, and the families are being required to participate in the review, regardless of when their most recent subsidy review was completed, and independent of whether the status of their child or their family circumstances have changed.

We recognize the service that Denver has traditionally provided to its pre- and post-adoptive families, including the monthly subsidies agreed to for its special needs children, and we have recommended DDHS to families evaluating adoption from foster care.  We also realize that the budget crisis impacting Colorado has hit Denver particularly hard.  However, we still have some significant concerns about these reviews, including the unilateral modification of the subsidy contracts by the Department, and the fact that all families who have completed this required review have had their subsidies decreased.  These actions do not appear consistent with Colorado Rules and Regulations 7.306.43, Sections H and I.

Additionally, under Colorado Rules and Regulations 7.306.6, Section C, families with state and county-only subsidies have the right to request a fair hearing if they are in disagreement with a County’s modification of their child’s subsidy.  The families who have contacted us are very concerned about their ability to keep their children and families safe if their subsidies are decreased, and all have indicated that they wish to request a fair hearing to address this if necessary.  This process would be very time-consuming and expensive for both families and the county.  If you feel it would be beneficial, we would be glad to meet with your department to try and facilitate a meeting between families and DDHS to both mitigate the negative feelings that this has caused with adoptive families, and to try and address any financial concerns that Denver may have.  I will call you by the end of this week to discuss this.  Thank you for your time and consideration on this matter.

Sincerely,

Deborah Cave

President, COCAF

cocafcave@yahoo.com
303.412.4911 (w)

Cc: Rhiannon M. Longmore

COCAF Board

Denver City Council, Human Services, Health, & Environment Committee
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